
 

 

Web Site 

www.modelacolumbus.com  
 

February 2014 

Membership meetings are held 

on the 2
nd

 Thursday of the 

month at the Sirloin Stockade 

in Columbus. The meetings 

are held September through 

May. The meal will be at 6:00 

p.m. with the meeting 

following at 7:00 p.m. 

                    

2013 Officers 

President: 

Ronnie Lawson 

Phone:  812-343-2434 

ronlaw69@yahoo.com 

 

Vice President: 

Gerald Alexander 

Phone:  812-988-6949 

Phaeton30@att.net 

 

 

 

Secretary: 

Jane Herbert 

Phone:  812- 663-4211 

janeherbert@msn.com 

 

Treasurer/Tour Master: 

Phil Sutton 

Phone:  812-336-8672 

pgsutton@indiana.edu  

 

Board of Directors  

Jack Sullivan, Jr. 

Phone: (812) 523-3674 

roadsterman1929@yahoo.com 

 

Nita Bridges 

Phone:  812- 445-3132 

rjnbridges@frontier.com 

 

 

 

                               

 

 

Don Wesseler 

Phone:  812-663-6228 

Wesseler10@yahoo.com                                                                          

 

Web Master/Membership 

Larry Riss 

Phone:  812-342-7644 

risslarry@comcast.net 

 

Newsletter 

Susan Riss 

Phone:  812-342-7644 

susanriss@comcast.net  

 

Swap Meet Chairman 

Larry Morlock 

Phone: 812-372-647 

l.morlock@att.net  

 

 

 

President’s Corner 

Happy New Year to all! I hope you had a very 

enjoyable holiday season. My family and I did - - 

- a little hectic but very nice! 

 

We had a great Christmas party and many thanks 

to Nita and Rex Bridges for putting it together. 

The dinner was at the Pines. (Greaaaaat Food).  

I would like to thank the club members for 

providing me the opportunity to serve as  

president of this great group this year. I also wish 

to thank those members who have stepped up and 

agreed to fill the positions on the committees this 

year. I would like to thank all of the officers, 

committee members and board members for their 

outstanding efforts for last year. 

 

We also had a lot of great trips last year. The tour 

masters did an outstanding job of putting them 

together. 
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I encourage each of our members to get involved 

and be as active a member as you can be. As with 

anything, the more you put into it, the more you 

will get out of it. 

 

Also, as Club members please remember to pay 

your dues. They can be paid at the February 

meeting or mailed to Phil Sutton. 

 

The Model “A” Restorers Club encourages 

membership in our bi-monthly publication, The 

Model A News, providing technical information 

and free liability insurance when participating in 

Club Events. 

 

Hope to see you-all on the road! 

 

Ron  

 

Board Meeting 

The next board meeting will be February 16 in 

Bloomington. Meet at the Longhorn Restaurant 

at11:30 and at Phil Sutton’s house at 1pm. We 

will be making up the tour schedule, so any ideas 

for a tour have to be in by then. 

 

Membership Meeting Minutes 

November 14, 2013 Meeting 

Jack Sullivan Jr. called the meeting to order with 

41 members present and 1 guest. 

 

Secretary’s report was read by Jane Herbert and 

approved as read. 

 

Phil Sutton presented the treasurer’s report as 

follows: 

  Starting balance: $3399.49 

  Ending balance: $3402.12 

 

Christmas party Dec. 8 at the Pines in Seymour at 

4 pm. 

 

News about our members: 

Don Workman has cancer and his wife Carol has 

had a heart attack-please send cards and 

encouragement. 

Elmer Hawkins former member (1965-1975) died 

in the last month. 

 

MARC National election-vote change of ballots, 

send only blue coded ballot. 

XL and L women’s denim shirts are available for 

sale. 1 long sleeve and 1 short sleeve-contact 

Linda Sullivan. 

 

Phil is taking dues from all at Christmas party. 

 

2 roadsters for sale in Louisville area contact 

Dave Evansik and Louis Miller. There is a1930 

RT hand drive Model A in Florida for sale-

contact Jack Sullivan Sr. 

 

Election of officers: 

President Ron Lawson 

Vice president Gerald Alexander 

Secretary Jane Herbert 

Treasurer Phil Sutton 

Board of Directors: Nita Bridges, Don Wesseler, 

and Jack Sullivan Jr. 

 

Kathryn and Jack Sullivan were recognized as 

drivers with 200,000+ miles, they gave brief talk 

on trips and events of the past. 

 

50/50 drawing went to John Badger $19.50. 

 

Report on Charleston, SC tour. Tea Plantation, 

tour by bus. Went over the bridge to Ft. Sumter, 

Military Park, and Ft. Maltree on Sullivan Island. 

Tuesday Jack and Kathryn’s 64
th

 anniversary at 

the Country Club-lovely club and all had nice 

time. Congrats to Jack and Kathryn. Wednesday 

Georgia and Tennessee. Thursday Route 18 in 

Tennessee-18 switch backs-(sounds like good 

Model A road) Lunch, then hotel and on toward 

home Friday. 

 

Whitey Herbert made motion to close meeting, 

Wayne Arnholt seconded motion, meeting 

adjourned. 

 

See all in December at party. 



 

 

Respectfully submitted by Jane Herbert, 

secretary. 

 

December 8, 2013, Christmas Party 

We all gathered at the Pines in Seymour on a 

snowy day, good for Christmas mood. 

 

Jack Sullivan Jr. welcomed 41 members and 2 

guests. 

 

We enjoyed a nice buffet meal. Then Dorothy 

June Higgins was introduced to us to welcome us 

to her corner of the world in Uniontown, as the 

Fashion/Society Editor of the Uniontown 

Gazette. She was a delight!! We enjoyed 

ourselves. 

 

We took our copy of “A” Night Before Christmas 

and our gifts and went on our merry ways to our 

homes. 

 

Thank you Nita for the introduction to the 

esteemed Editor. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Jane Herbert, secretary 

 

See you at the next meeting, January 9 in 

Columbus 

 

Minutes for the January 9, 2014 Meeting 
The January 9, 2014 meeting was called to order by 

Ron Lawson, president. 28 members and 1 guest were 

welcomed to the Sirloin Stockade in Columbus, IN. 

 

Brian Mattison had back surgery 

George Titzer had surgery 

 

Thanked last year’s officers for years of service 

 

Board meeting at Ron and Susan Lawson’s Thursday 

January 16, 2014 at 7 pm. 

 

Secretary’s reports for November and December were 

read by Jane Herbert, secretary. Accepted as read. 

 

Treasurer’s report was read by Ron in Phil Sutton’s 

absence. The report as followed: 

  Starting balance: $3726.62 

  Ending balance:  $3125.97 

 

Old business: 

Larry Morlock and Larry Riss are working on the 50
th
 

Anniversary Book. Book coming along. Need pictures 

of all members! 

 

New business: 

Larry Morlock needs odometer readings from 

EVERYONE-EACH YEAR. 

 

Next meeting Phil Sutton will have trips and tours 

report. 

 

Special dates: 

January 11-Swap Meet, the Falls City Model A Club 

at Paroquet Springs Conference Center  

March 9-14 MAFCA National Tour at the Texas Hill 

County. A Texas Spring 

March 20-21-Chickasha, OK-Pre-War swap meet 

(pre-war only) 

April 3-6 MARC Membership Meet at St. Louis, 

Missouri 

April 19-Tri Club Garage Tour -4 garages, more info 

to come 

May 4-Columbus Model A Club Swap Meet, at 

Bartholomew County fairground 

June 7-Aviation Day at Columbus Airport-Larry 

Morlock encouraged us to participate, more info 

coming. 

June 22-27- MARC National Meet at French Lick, IN 

July 14-18-MAFCA National convention at Puyallup, 

WA 

August 16- Car show and swap meet at Johnson 

County Park 

August 23-Tri Club Picnic, at Johnson County Park 

September 21-24 MARC National Tour, at Raleigh, 

NC 

 

Nita Bridges closed the meeting with inspiration to 

Grandparents, an eye opener. Thanks Nita! 

 

Wayne Arnholt made motion to adjourn meeting, Jack 

Sullivan, Jr. seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Jane Herbert, secretary 

 

Cut Off Date for Anniversary Book 

Anyone wanting a picture added to our 50
th

 

Anniversary book, needs to have it in to Larry 



 

 

Morlock by the February 13 Model A meeting. 

That is the final cut-off date. 

 

Model A Mileage Deadline 

Larry Morlock is also collecting our Model A 

mileage, and the February meeting is the deadline 

for submitting year-end 2013 odometer readings 

to him for the MARC Driving Awards program.  

Contact info is by email l.morlock@att.net, or 

telephone 812-371-6628, or bring your 

information to the Feb. meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dues 

Phil Sutton needs the member dues paid on or 

before the February 13 meeting. You can bring 

them to the meeting or mail them to Phil.  

 

Membership Roster 

Our 2014 Columbus Model A Roster will be 

published in May. 

 

Swap Meet 

Our 2014 swap meet will be May 4 at the 

fairgrounds. This is our main fund raising event 

for the year. We need all our members to help in 

making it a success! 
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